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Dear ……..
I am applying for a merit select position within XXX Primary School and offer you a summary of my varied experiences in education as well as the attached Curriculum Vitae. Excerpts have been taken from my recent application for level 3 status, having passed the first stage. I hope you will find that my past has laid a very strong and successful foundation for the work that I hope to continue at XXX.
Most importantly I have realised that Best Practice in Education identifies the need for teachers to offer life long learning experiences to give children the best chance at leading happy, healthy, independent lives. My commitment to meeting those needs is evidenced in exemplary teaching strategies that encourage children to think creatively by providing structured learning activities that give them new and original ways of synthesizing and representing ideas and experiences as well as the opportunity to reflect on their learning outcomes.
I provide a literacy programme that encourages students to become autonomous learners. The most important component is the immersion of my students in a writing culture. I have the expectation that every child will reach their potential, achieving writing outcomes at an individual pace with a strong framework and tools for independency. Every student is given the scope to achieve the writing outcomes as set by the Outcomes Standards Framework, Literacy Net and syllabus at their own pace using ideas that interest them by giving them individual instruction at their point of need. The daily writing programme provides explicit and intensive individual and group scaffolding and modelling of writing behaviour. I use a variety of resources for literacy, the most important being First Steps for guided reading and writing. With the added advantage of the 14 sight word books that I designed and produced which focus on the daily practice of a short list of sight words which are then read in context in the book, I also provide a direct phonetic approach to spelling, a wonderful Narrative Story Starters Programme and methods of assessment, student evaluation and reflection. This combination produces such consistently high results, I was asked to present the programme to the staff at a whole school meeting and to develop this programme in the 4 Year 1 classes at XXX as leader of the junior school in 2009. Aligning the school’s NAPLAN results with the Plan For Public Schools 2007/8 Focus, I embraced one of the school’s Getting It Right Literacy (GIRL) strategies to improve student narrative writing outcomes. I collaborated with a Year 1 colleague to create a Narrative Story Starters Programme that promoted creativity, encompassing the writing checkpoints of the Literacy Net, extending the children’s and parents’ experiences into the wider community. I sought professional development and further information to expand and enhance the programme. I now use a narrative story starter to create a piece of writing to moderate levels of writing for Schedule A reporting in the junior school. It is evident from these writing sessions that highly motivated children, armed with well structured story plans create narratives of a higher quality.
XXX’s ethos is to cater for the diversity of student’s individual talents, interests and needs through the provision of a well developed Performing Arts Programme. Each year, in support of the school’s ethos and pastoral care values programme, I write an original play for the yearly whole school assembly item. Each script is purposeful and authentic and an essential part of the speaking and listening programme, allowing each student to participate fully. I have been commended for raising the standard of assembly items in the school.
At XXX and XXX PS I have had many opportunities to use my skills as a Teacher of the Deaf and language specialist to assist the inclusion of students with hearing and language disabilities and English as a second language (ESL) into the schools. I have been asked to observe and interact with the children, and assist in assessing their level of language and literacy development. I have analysed reports that have accompanied the children and discussed these with their teachers. I have looked at how the schools can bring together the teacher, varied physical, technological and educational resources and applied fair and inclusive assessments that provide opportunities that enable each of those students to achieve positive learning outcomes commensurate with their abilities.
In 2007 I established a professional relationship with XXX’s GIRN specialist whose extensive influence and coaching of First Steps strategies forms the foundation of my programming in numeracy.  As a representative of the Junior School on the Maths Committee, I participated in a planning day to provide input in the development, implementation and evaluation of the maths curriculum policy for XXX PS. As part of the school’s Operational/Strategic Plan for Mathematics 2009 I trialled the monitoring tool in my Year 1. I initiated and facilitated its use in collaboration with the junior CLC and the GIRN specialist. We now collaborate to plan the maths programme for the Year 1 cohort, monitoring and evaluating to make consistent judgements about our students’ progress. In response to Mathematics Operational Plan Outcome 8.1, I am managing this change to affect an increase in student maths outcomes in the junior school, in turn making a positive impact in whole school mathematics performance.
Integral to all planning is the development and implementation of student assessment processes. I studied educational psychology and special needs education in the era of the Beazley Report. We negotiated then task analysed all learning outcomes for what was the XXX School and accountability was the key word when my first school was undergoing its Triennial Evaluation. As a result of these outstanding experiences, placing children on a learning continuum and tracking their progress, evaluating outcomes and the consequences for future planning and providing timely comprehensive information to all stakeholders became embedded in my teaching practice.

In literacy and numeracy I apply quality assessment that is highly responsive and inclusive to provide evidence of what the children know and what they can do. As the Literacy and Numeracy Nets are linked to the system of record keeping maintained in the school, I use these and First Steps to create a range of oral, written and creative diagnostic assessment activities. I analyse the results placing each student on the First Steps developmental continua. These assessments allow me to establish a base line from which to plan individual student learning outcomes and Individual Education Plans (IEPs) setting targets for achievement. The records form the basis for continuous comprehensive assessment and monitoring of student progress against the set targets. I ensure my records are detailed, precise, informative and functional. I use the information to report to parents and the school and to plan student centred programmes. I have an open door policy in which I invite parents to discuss their child’s progress. Initially I speak to the parents of the junior school as leader of the CLC then hold a Learning Journey at the end of Term 1. I willingly share all information when collaborating with the junior CLC to moderate for consistency in literacy and numeracy so that we can provide on balance judgements for Schedule A reporting to parents.

My early professional experiences in education included Visiting Teacher XXX and Education Support Advisor for the XXX District. It was my responsibility to communicate information concerning the students’ learning disabilities, create individual education plans, enhance teachers’ professional knowledge with effective instructional strategies and collaboratively monitor student progress. It was then that I understood the depth and importance of effective liaison between teaching staff, administration and parents in order to form a collaborative partnership, promoting cooperative decision making processes. 
Since becoming CLC leader, I encourage my colleagues to negotiate explicit criteria during moderation sessions, ensuring they are confidently aware of the process and collaboratively plan tasks to add to the broad range of evidence required to make consistent judgements. I have created a plan to keep the CLC on track with whole school assessment requirements. This year the majority of the teachers in the junior CLC were new to their year levels and depended on the moderating sessions and collegiate support. All enthusiastically engage in the process and are happy with the support each provides and the ease and confidence with which our CLC makes balanced judgements due to my thorough preparation and organised facilitation of the meetings.

I believe that genuine self-reflection is honest and objective and that it is vital in the continued development of teaching and leadership skills. I am constantly challenged to seek out professional development to address the varied needs of my students and enhance my leadership skills. Through PMI reflection, a professional journal, feedback sought from colleagues and professional reading and development aligned with the school’s vision, I am able to generate, apply and model new ideas. I constantly seek feedback on programmes implemented and my leadership. I have worked hard to develop a very positive and constructive relationship in the CLC through honesty, support and the continuous sharing of knowledge. 
Engaging in the Senior Teacher Professional Learning Programme gave me the necessary confidence to fulfil my role as leader of the junior school by raising my awareness of the Competency Framework for Teachers and assisting me to use this tool to plan for improvement. I use the leadership strategies gained during the Senior Teacher PD to cope with the additional responsibilities of the role. So too, achieving the first stage of Level 3 Status has been a transformational experience as a contributing member of a professional learning community and network group. I have become acutely aware of system priorities and initiatives in relation to the school plan, I am constantly challenged to reflect critically on my values and leadership skills and the experiences I provide for my colleagues and students. 
In the last four years I have mentored pre-service teachers, student education assistants, a graduate teacher to full registration, a XXX EA during pre-service teacher training and a graduate teacher. I consistently share my experience and expertise by supporting all with suggestions and sharing my resources, encouraging students to experiment and participate in my classroom. I have been given extensive praise from university lecturers and mentors for the inspiring experiences and expansive development of the students in my care. 
Through my position on the CLC Management Committee I manage and evaluate curriculum initiatives and other school and system directives. As a direct link to The Australian Sustainable Schools Initiative – WA, I have led XXX in the development of a whole-school approach to Education for Sustainability through the areas of utilities management and other social (student wellbeing) programmes. In order to encourage the use of sustainability as a key context for teaching and learning as a whole school, I have systematically managed change in the school through the recycling programme initiative. I constantly monitor and evaluate the programme according to the data collected by the students and responses from teachers and other school staff. I also coordinate Earth Activities Day, Earth Hour and ‘Clean-up XXX Day’ with a colleague in year 2. In order to share information with the broader local community, the XXX newsletter has the sustainability logo ‘Protecting and Preserving Our Environment’. From online surveys, notes and letters received from students, teachers and parents, it is clear that participating in an environmental programme makes them happily aware of a higher ideal, encouraging reflection and a shared vision for a sustainable future. 
Recently in support of the junior school I addressed over 200 parents from the XXX community with the intent of building trust and confidence in the school, a key element of Classroom First in the Plan for Public Schools. I offered introductory information that outlined District and School Policy, the wonderful staff before them and the exciting year ahead. The Principal was both grateful and impressed. I have enjoyed examining the rationale behind the national curriculum and the implications for students, teachers and education authorities and reviewing the school plan for 2010. I am excited to be a part of a forward moving school that challenges itself to rise through professional growth, personal excellence and collaboration. I aim to continually develop my teaching skills and to motivate, inspire and lead the school to develop partnerships that foster life long learning.

Yours sincerely,

